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Carol Maga (Chair), Richard Akers, James Eyestone, Frank Hernandez, Ryan Huddleston, Bruce King, Susan Lee, Darlene Poe 
ABSENT:
Benny Barnes
I.  Remove or Relocate the Coke Machine in the AA-Bldg?
Bruce reported that Chef Nader has requested that the coke machine in front of the elevator on the second floor of the AA-Bldg. be removed.  Richard said he also doesn’t like the coke machine being in front of the elevator.  The choices are to remove the coke machine completely or relocate it.  Darlene said she doesn’t like the “Switch” café being there because it is creating a lot of spills and messes that her staff must clean up.  The coke machine used to be outside the first floor entrance but it was moved inside due to vandalism and thefts.  It was asked if Nader offered any suggestions as to where it might be moved to, and Bruce said he did not.  

Carol suggested moving the coke machine to the first floor of the AA-Bldg. but Darlene thought that would be a bad idea because of the MCHS students.  A discussion ensued.  Relocating the coke machine outside again with a cage around it, moving it to the first floor, and moving it to somewhere else on the second floor were all considered.  It was the consensus that the coke machine should be relocated somewhere in the AA-Bldg.
Plan of Action
1. Bruce will bring some possible places in the AA-Bldg. where it could be relocated to the next meeting.
II.  College Smoking Policy – How to Better Enforce It
College Council has sent this back to Operations Council.  College Council suggested there be better signage, new signs in the chronic areas on campus where people smoke, and a college convocation stating that CCC is a non-smoking campus.  Many expressed their dismay that this was sent back to Operations Council again as this has been addressed at this meeting for several years.
Richard felt that the only way behavior is changed is through monetary punishment (tickets).  Bruce said when people see ashtrays on campus they think it is a smoking area and Carol suggested all the ashtrays be moved to parking lots.  Darlene said college staff must speak to people who are smoking.  It was mentioned that there are also faculty and staff who smoke on campus, and they should be setting an example for students.  Richard mentioned that he politely spoke to some community members who had eaten at Three Seasons Restaurant and were smoking.  They became very indignant.  
Frank reminded everyone that this has been discussed at Operations Council for years and it has been determined that CCC is a non-smoking campus but it is not enforceable.  Susan said faculty and staff should be written up for smoking on campus.  It should be the division deans’ responsibility to give their employees a verbal warning, and the second time they should be written up.  Our employees should be role models for our students.

Plans of Action

Operations Council will send the following recommendations to College Council:
1. All ashtrays be moved to the parking lots.
2. There should be more signage saying, “Smoking Only in Parking Lots at least 25 Feet From Buildings”.  The signs should also cite the college policy number.
3. Employees not following the policy should be given a verbal warning, then further disciplinary action if there is a repeat disregard of policy.  
4. If the district agreed to a smoking policy for all sites, then Police services could intervene, ticket, or enforce in a formal way.

5. If College Council decides that employees should be tracked and penalized, Ryan Huddleston will discuss with Police Services the best way to handle this.

6. College Council should also be made aware that it is everyone’s responsibility to monitor and approach people who are smoking in non-designated areas.  As educators, there is a responsibility to be role models for our students about non-smoking.  
III.  Swing Space – Temporary Space for SA- and H-Bldg. Occupants During College Center Construction
Carol reported that when the construction of the College Center begins in summer 2011, there will be a need for swing space for the SA-Bldg. and H-Bldg. occupants.  There are still some classes being held in the H-Bldg.  The college is looking at renting portables and placing them on the tennis courts.  The tennis courts have close access to power, water, ADA parking, etc.  This will allow us to maintain most of our parking spaces.  The portables would be placed on the three tennis courts closest to the gym and a fence would be put around them.  It would be a “portable village”.  The other tennis courts would still be available.  The college wants to rent as few portables as possible because it could cost up to approximately $1 million per year.  Other alternatives are being investigated.
The racquet ball courts will be converted to a storage area.  Three of the five racquet ball courts will be covered, and if contained storage is needed, the college can get containers.  Frank mentioned that Benny Barnes has been suggesting this for years, and it should be called the “Benny Barnes Storage Area”.  It is also being considered to ask the City of San Pablo for the use of a room at El Portal School for storage.  El Portal School isn’t seismically safe, but a room could be used for storage.  

Bruce had concerns about the loss of parking spaces even if we use those three tennis courts.  Carol acknowledged that there will be parking problems.  There have been discussions about possibly parking near the El Portal School soccer field.  As far as Lot 16, the college did not get the community garden grant, and it will be very expensive to repair Lot 16, so this lot will probably not be available for parking during the construction.  

The college may not be able to offer as many tennis courses during this time.  Salesian High School also rents the tennis courts from us, so the Business Office will need to let them know about the loss of three tennis courts.  Carol said the whole College Center project will be an inconvenience for everyone for three years.  
IV.  Automobile Theft
A student employee who works in the AA-Bldg. first had her car vandalized, and then stolen, from Lot 10.  She is a single mother and this is a great hardship for her.  The student recommends that cameras be installed at the entrances and exits of the parking lots.  Ryan reported that there have been very few automobile thefts on campus for the past couple of years.  The police have done a very good job of monitoring the parking lots, but they are stretched very thin.  There are now only four officers instead of six, and there are also fewer police aides.    
Darlene suggested parking a police car in Lot 10 as a possible deterrent.  Ryan said that is sometimes done, but after 11:00 a.m. the second police car is in use.  There are only seven police cars in the district, and two cars are assigned to CCC.  The D.O. is trying to acquire ten more bikes and four of those would be assigned to CCC.  It has been suggested having the police aides use bikes as well.
The police would also like more cameras but they are expensive.  The police are having a hard time even monitoring the SSC cameras.  The police want to monitor the cameras if they are able, but they must now shut down one of the cameras at the SSC because of Internet problems.  One of the cables was broken and it will cost $20,000 to repair.  There has been controversy about who should pay for this, the D.O or the college, as it was broken during a bond construction project.  
Plan of Action 
1. Ryan will ask Jose Oliveira the cost of installing cameras in Lot 10 and he will bring that information to the next meeting.
2. Carol will push forward on using bond money.  The safety issue is the police cannot fully monitor the system set up in the SSC or run the CAD system because the Internet cable is broken.  The lighting and HVAC systems also run on this cable.

V.  Other    
A.  Turkeys at the Early Learning Center
Darlene is getting complaints about the turkeys blocking the entrance to the ELC.  Staff are going back to their cars because they can’t get into the building.
B.  Keys
Ryan reported that he met with President Williams about charging a fee to replace keys.  The fee has been reduced from $10 to $5.  President Williams also wants staff to be more accountable about returning keys when employees leave the district.  He would like the Police Dept. to draft a plan for monitoring this.
Plan of Action
1. This will be on the next agenda.
The meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.
Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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